MINUTES OF THE NRDA GRANT WORKSHOP FOR THE BOARD OF CITY
COMMISSIONERS FOR THE CITY OF PORT ST. JOE FLORIDA, HELD IN THE
COMMISSION CHAMBERS, 2775 GARRISON AVENUE, December 3, 2019, AT 5
P.M.

The following were present:. Mayor Buzzett, Commissioners Ashbrook, Hoffman, and Lowry. City Manager Jim
Anderson, City Clerk Charlotte Pierce, and Public Works Director were also present. Commissioner Langston
was absent.

The purpose of the Workshop was a Public Hearing for the kickoff meeting for the Stormwater Improvements
Grant Agreement No 19-047.

Mayor Buzzett noted the grant is for $775,000, was executed on October 11, 2019, for a 52 months period, and
he reviewed the Project Timeline and Goals and Objectives of the Grant. He stressed the Workshop was for
the purpose of asking questions, offering suggestions, and seeing what the community wanted to do.

A rendering of the project area was on display.

Carlos Herd, and Karen Kebart, Northwest Florida Water Management District, congratulated the City on
receiving the grant and noted the purpose of the grant was to increase the quality of the water going into St.
Joseph Bay.

The following individuals asked questions and shared their ideas:
Christy McElroy, Claire Morris, Jill Bebee, and Robert Branch.

The Task Order for the City Engineer, Dewberry, to begin the Design Phase and Stormwater Master Plan will
be voted on by the Commission at its regular meeting later tonight.

Mayor Buzzett thanked those attending for their input.

Mayor Buzzett adjourned the Workshop at 5:43 P.M.

Approved this /7’3 day ofw 2019.
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